

County Hall Beverley East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 9BA Telephone (01482) 393939
www.eastriding.gov.uk
David | Waudby Head of Infrastructure and Facilities

To the Occupier

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

D577/P2/005

Enquiries to: Andrew Humphrey

E-Mail: Tel. Direct: And rew. humphrey@east riding.gov.uk

Tel. Dire

(01482) 395715 27th November 2017

Dear Resident,

Re: Cottingham & Orchard Park Flood Alleviation Scheme (COPFAS) Phase 2 Highway <u>Drainage Improvements</u>

I am writing to inform you that East Riding of Yorkshire Council intends to undertake improvements to the highway drainage along Westfield Road, Eppleworth which forms part of the COPFAS. The proposed works include the installation of a new culvert in the highway including new road gullies and inspection chambers between the 40 mph gateway to the west of Eppleworth Village and the 40 mph roundel to the west of Green Lane, (see attached plan for the extents of the works).

The works are planned to commence on 3rd January 2018 and are expected to take 16 weeks to complete. Due to the location of the works and the narrow width of the carriageway, the road will have to be closed to all through traffic for the duration of the works for the protection of the workforce. Access will be maintained for all residents and businesses within the closure and emergency vehicles. A diversion will be put in place for all other vehicles for the duration of the works.

The Contractor undertaking the works for the council is Jackson Civil Engineering, Should you have any questions or wish to discuss the works further, I would be more than happy if you contact me on the above number or by email. I shall welcome any feedback you may wish to provide to make the execution of the works run as smoothly as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Humphrey Senior Project Manager Civil Engineering Services



Paul Bellotti

Interim Director of Environment and Neighbourhood Services



